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The Special Education Advisory Committee meeting was held on Tuesday, December 12, 2017 at the Administration 
Office. 

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: 
Connie Buckler, Trustee 
Kim McKinley, Trustee  
Mary-Ann Fuduric, Learning Disabilities Association of Windsor-Essex County 
Monica Gilles, Windsor Essex County Down 

Gasparovic – Autism Ontario 
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L. McLaughlin shared the Workplace Violence Report statistics with the committee.  Approximately 20% of the 
reports submitted are from incidents with students in early years.  M. Wilcox added that these statistics are 
consistent with what is happening across the province. 

T. Rilett thought that introducing emotional vocabulary in the zones of regulation program would be beneficial. 

7. Feedback to Ministry of Education on Governance
SEAC members were asked to provide feedback to the Ministry of Education.  Trustees were available as
resources but did not participate in the discussions.
L. McLaughlin and M. Wilcox – reported the five areas that they requested input from the committee:

�x Integrity Commissioner and Trustee Code of Conduct

�x Trustee Honorarium

�x Electronic Participation of Board Committee Members

�x Student Trustees

�x Broadening the Director of Education Qualifications
Committee members were invited to write their responses for each area.  They divided into groups to cover all 
areas. The results are being compiled for submission to the Ministry through Director Kelly. 

J. Matte-Gasparovic, J. Kraemer, T. Rilett 
A. Jurak, M. Debruyne, K. Wilson 
S. Wilson, M. Gilles, M. Fuduric 

8. Special Education Update
IBI:  Geneva Centre for Autism – this is the 5th year of online training and we have all 35 spots filled for this year.
Staff that had never had ABA training before were encouraged to register.

Connections Update:  no change at this time.  We currently have 12 students and 2 finishing Connections after 
Christmas.  Approximately 250 staff are trained.  L. McLaughlin explained that the Ontario Autism Program is 
being re-vamped.  A direct funding option is being introduced so parents have the option to use Thames Valley 
Children Centre or a provider of their choice.  The rate will be increasing from $39 to $55 per hour.  An Autism 
Provider List is being compiled.  IBI will become a regulated profession in the future.  The recommendation for 
parents is to contact their regional provider, or go online at Ontario.ca/autism.   

L. McLaughlin added that there are 18 boards involved in a Ministry of Education Pilot Project. They are either 
one or 2 different approaches: 

�x Target EA training – to gain understanding of behavior

�x Dedicated space – ABA practitioners
11 of the 18 boards are using both approaches, while 7 are using the targeted EA training approach.  IBI therapy 
will continue to be provided as it has been in the Windsor/Essex area as we are not part of the pilot project. 

PD:  It is slowing down a bit before the holiday break.  Empower (35 LSTs) was held on December 11.  Secondary 
IEP Audit was held on December 1st and 7th, which focused on STEPS this time.  The goal was to better develop 
more consistent IEPs. 

Conscious Classrooms:  for students with autism, looking at things that will make a difference.  Using the same 
approach as our local Community Living agency.  We are going ahead as a Board, supported by a CODE project.  
Conscious classrooms is really about training staff on 5 different steps: 




